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From the Principal 
The Governors Centre Update 

Several site inspection visits in the last month or 
so have shown how much progress has been 
made in the construction of the building. In July 
and August most of the windows were set in 
place. The Equitone and Colorbond cladding 
was set in place. A rough-in of services was 
completed. Ceiling and wall sheeting was 
installed. Most of the external works except for 
landscaping were finalised. In September, it is 
planned that the gyprocking and most of the 
painting will be done. Services and amenities 
will be installed. The complex audio-visual and 
IT communications installation will begin. Some 
items, eg the internal lift, will be commissioned. 
The solar power generating system will be 
connected and some landscaping commenced. 
The Operating Committee which will manage 
TGC under the Joint Use Agreement, has been 
meeting to solve the myriad design and 
installation decisions necessary to set up a 
building for use by school students. I want to 
acknowledge and commend James Rudd and 
David Isaacs, our software and systems gurus, 
for all the effort they have put into  mastering the 
design and specifications details for the AV, IT 
and telephony required for the building to 
function optimally. Their wise counsel, along 
with the astute oversight of the processes by 
John Prorellis, has helped me to get my head 
around the technical aspects of the project.  
 
Year 10 Subject Selection Interviews 
This week a team of staff members have been 
interviewing all Year 10 students prior to their 
subject selections for Year 11, 2021. Most of the 
cohort took the process seriously. It required 
them to complete a form which asked questions 
about their strengths and weaknesses, probed 
their awareness of possible careers and 
university courses, tested their research into 

ATARs and pre-requisites required, and 
canvassed their dispositions in respect of 
assessment preparation and lifestyle balance. 
The teacher mentors discussed these 
responses and analysed progress results for 
Year 10 and chosen courses for stage 6 in 
Years 11 and 12. Our intention was to promote 
a structured interview process to raise the level 
of awareness of what the tertiary sector offers 
and how best to fit interests and abilities of 
individuals into future study in that sector. Our 
hope is that personal subject and course 
selection will be informed better. Our intention 
is to keep a record of participation in the process 
and to follow up individual cases where more 
support is necessary or where participation was 
not evident or inadequate. The impact of the 
process will not be measurable until the end of 
2022, when we may be able to track satisfaction 
with course selection through reduced 
movement between courses and student exit 
survey responses. 
 
Wear it Purple Day – 28 August 2020 

Founded in 2010 after several suicides of young 
people victimised by discrimination, Wear It 
Purple Day has been celebrated as a 
movement of young people in support of the 
principle of inclusivity for LGBTIQ youth in our 
community. Sadly, 80% of LGBTIQ teenagers 
are being bullied in our schools – just for being 
different. Wear It Purple Day is a demonstration 
of solidarity behind the moral principle of 
individuality – we all have a right to be proud of 
who we are as individuals. Respect, acceptance 
and inclusion are worthwhile values we would 
claim for ourselves. On Wear It Purple Day let 
us contemplate how well, during this latest year  
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we have been true to those tenets of equality in our 
interactions with others. Coincidentally, the Department 
of Education has released an updated version of its policy 
in relation to inclusive education this week. It reiterates its 
commitment to making children feel welcomed in its 
schools and capable of learning to their fullest capacity. 
The same claims to a right to be treated fairly apply to 
students with a disability as to LGBTIQ students. If only 
we could all just take people as we find them and cherish 
our fortune to live in a civil society where individual 
expression of identity is not merely possible but proudly 
fostered. 
 
Traffic Control 

The School will continue to provide Parking Attendants for 
traffic control on Tuesday afternoons until the end of Term 
3. This costly service is provided solely to make life easier 
for our students and their families. Notwithstanding that 
we allow parents on our site for drop-offs and pick-ups, 
the privilege should not be abused by individual drivers 
failing to follow the signals or instructions by staff. Also, 
we ask again that parents comply with Department of 
Health Guidelines and stay inside their vehicles at all 
times while on school grounds. 
Dr K A Jaggar 
Principal 
 
 
 
Yearly Reports - Clearance Forms - Year 12 

Clearance forms for report 
collection will be issued 
during the coming weeks. 
Please ensure outstanding 
payments and due book 
returns are received before 

the clearance form is printed. 
Sharon Kearns 
SAM 
 
 
 
 
 

Photos, Photos, Photos! 

 
Summer Sports Photos: Available for Order 

 
Summer Sports photos for 2019/20 season are 

captioned and ready for viewing/ordering 
 

To view & purchase your photos go to  
 

www.melbastudios.com.au 
 

School Orders 
 

Password: high 

http://www.melbastudios.com.au/


Debating Report  
GPS Debating continued last week against The Shore 
School via Zoom. High were technically the home side, 
so were affirmative in all debates.  
 
The boys debated well and we had wins in the Firsts, 
Seconds, Thirds and 8Bs.  
 
This week we are debating against St Josephs College. 
Teams debating are 7A, B and C, 8A and B, 9A and B, 
10A and B and Firsts, Seconds and Thirds. Years 7, 8 
and 9 start prep at 5.45pm and debate at 6.30pm. They 
should be finished by 7.45pm. Seniors prep at 6.30pm 
and debate at 7.30pm and should be finished by 9pm.  
 
Thank you to the parents for abiding by the rules and 
collecting students from the carpark due to COVID 
restrictions.  
 
There are two more weeks left of debating: 4 September 
v Sydney Grammar School and 11 September v The 
Kings School – all via Zoom. 
Madeleine Rigby 
MIC Debating 
 
 
 
 
ONLINE PAYMENT SYSTEM FOR PARENTS 

All invoices are 
available for payment 
through our online 
parent portal @ 
https://pay.sbhs.net.au 
 

Lost Student ID card charges are now invoiced and are 
also available for payment via the portal. 
 
Please Note: Print Credit payments are not available 
online and will require payment at the register. 
 
Paying online reduces queues at the registers and helps 
us to adhere to social distancing guidelines. 
 
Your cooperation would be greatly appreciated. 
Sharon Kearns 
SAM 
 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
Please label all items clearly with your first and last name. 
This enables identification and a quick return of your 
article. 
 
It is the responsibility of students 
to claim their lost property from 
the McDonald Wing Office 
during Lunch 2.  
 
Items are cleared during the last week of each term and 
will not be available for collection after then. 
McDonald Wing Office Staff 
 
 
 

Opal Card Reminder 
Please remember to tap on and 
off when travelling with a school 
opal card 
 

 
 
 

https://pay.sbhs.net.au/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
FROM THE JUNIOR LIBRARY 
SOME OF OUR NEW FICTION MAKE US THINK 
A BIT – Mini reviews  
 
Any boy who would like to send me a reasonable sized 
review of any of the new books in our library will be 
published in the next High Notes and will also get 2 Award 
Scheme Points - Library@sbhs.nsw.edu.au 
 
I have just finished reading this delightful book about 

Taiwanese migrants by Chia Chia 
Lin.  This novel is set in Alaska but 
surprisingly does not make a 
great deal of the harsh climate. 
Instead it focuses on the 
difficulties faced by many migrant 
cultures and the intergenerational 
disconnect caused by taking 
people out of a familiar social 
environment. 
 

The narrator is 10-year-old Gavin who caught a virus 
going around his school. After a spell in hospital. which 
he cannot remember. He is told that his little sister, Ruby, 
died while he was sick. 
 
Because of its child’s perspective this is a wonderful book 
for our students to read. The dilemma’s facing the other 
two children, little Natty who missed Ruby so terribly and 
Pei Pei who fell for the boy next door, are poignant but 
also potentially life threatening. 
 
This book tells how Gavin’s family fell apart with grief over 
Ruby. This is exacerbated by the father of the family 
having difficulties at work, his intransigent wife and the 
resultant poverty and dysfunction caused by the family’s 
isolation which are challenges common to all migrants. 
 
It is particularly sad that these children come to judge their 
parents as failures, In this case both parents loved their 
children but their shortcomings nearly caused the 
children’s deaths on a few occasions.  Migration has 
harsh consequences and the hurdles are high. 
 
In this next book American prizewinning novelist, Barbara 
Kingsolver, is trying herself out with the beautiful imagery 
of endangered Monarch butterfly migration and a young 
woman trapped into marriage by pregnancy.  So in a 

sense this is a novel about change – climate change and 
change in social attitudes 
towards womens’ value to society 
and whether women should be 
educated.  It is also taking a shot 
at description and beautiful 
imagery.  So has this worked? 
 
This book was shortlisted for the 
Women’s Prize for fiction. This is 
a tough gig in the gigantic 
American book market. 

 
Barbara Kingsolver has some winning themes going for 
her in this book.  Her many novels are well worth 
exploring.  She is not afraid of a challenge. 
 
Neal Schusterman’s 2018 
collaboration with this son, Jarrod 
is my next new book review.  Dry 
is a more conventional school 
library book, it is a Dystopian 
Speculative fiction with real 
climate change truth for California 
following hard on its dystopian 
heels. 
 
The Schustermans speculate about how California 
running out of water suddenly might play out.   
 
What is particularly worrying is their narrative regarding 
government’s and bureaucracy’s mishandling the 
situation.   
 
With Donald Trump, Australian south coast bushfires, 

world-wide COVID and now 
more bushfires in California 
the scenario which plays 
out for the teenagers in Dry 
is all too likely to become 
real life. 
 
Like Barbara Kingsolver the 
Schustermans have added 
in a little romance, teenage 
heroism, betrayals of 
friendship, and resilience to 
spice up a climate change 
novel. 

 
As with many authors a Wikipedia search on Neal 
Shusterman is worthwhile. How do you become a 
successful author? 
Mrs Crothers 
Librarian



 
 
 
 
 
Term 3 Music Performance Program 
*1-1 private instrumental lessons have resumed, onsite at 
Sydney Boys High School  
*The following small ensembles have commenced 
rehearsals: 

• Guitar Ensemble (Monday 7.45am – 8.45am & 
Monday 3.30pm – 4.30pm, Room 202) 

• Percussion Ensemble (Wednesday 3.20pm-
4.20pm, Room 201) 

• Senior Strings (Friday 7.45am-8.45am, Room 
101) 

Please note: 
Students should not be participating in private 
instrumental lessons and or ensembles when they 
are unwell and or are showing these symptoms. 
(coughing, shortness of breath, sore throat, fever or 
runny nose) 
 
*Parents and Guardians will not be allowed on school site 
*All other ensembles (choir, concert band, stage bands, 
and orchestras) are postponed until further notice. 
 
*Students are to bring their own musical instrument(s), 
equipment and accessories (e.g. guitar picks/valve 
oil/mallets/drum sticks/guitar leads etc.) These will NOT 
be loaned and/or supplied by the Music Department 
 
Music Performance Program – CANVAS 
Attention Music Ensemble Students: If you are in the 
Music Ensembles Program and have not yet received a

Music Performance Program Canvas invitation, please 
email the Music Department: music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au  
 
Music Storage Room 
Students and parents are reminded that SBHS does not 
provide instrument insurance or cover. The Music 
Department will not take responsibility for loss or damage 
whether on or off the school property.  
 
2020-2021 Parent/Guardian Music News and Future 
Notifications 
All future music news and notifications will be transitioned 
to SZapp at the start of 2021. There are currently two 
communication methods for parents and guardians, 
please see the two options below.  
 
Option #1: Please download SZapp from the Apple App 
Store or Google Play and subscribe to MUSIC. 
Installation guide is in High Notes 
 
*Option #2: Please send the following details to 
music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au if you would like to receive 
emails regarding the Music Performance Program only 
(i.e. Music Events e.g. Music Camps, Concerts, 
Workshops and Music Committee Meetings etc.). 

• Email Subject Line: Music Contact List 
• Student Name 
• Student Year 
• 1 x Parent/Guardian Name 
• 1 x Contact Email Address 

*Please note Option 2 – Emails will no longer be sent to 
parents/guardians from 2021. Please consider 
downloading SZapp as soon as possible.  
 
If you would like to be removed from the Parent/Guardian 
Music Contact List, please email: music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au
 

 
Term 3 Music Calendar 

WEEK DATE TIME EVENT MUSIC STUDENTS INVOLVED 
8B Monday 7 

September 
9.00am-
4.30pm 

HSC Music 2 & Extension Practical 
Exams, Great Hall 

HSC Music 2 & Extension Students 

8B Friday 11 
September 

1.35-
3.10pm 

HSC Music 1, Practical Exams, Great Hall HSC Music 1 Students 

 

mailto:music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au
mailto:music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au
mailto:music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au


 PHOTOS SCHEDULE 
 

Monday 31 August 2020 
 

Period  Group  
    
1 (9:00) 

 
 
 
(9:10) 

All: 
 
 
 
First Grade 

Cadets (5) – due to girls school commitments – you 
need to be dressed & ready to be photographed at 9am 
sharp 
 
Football, Water Polo, Rugby, Volleyball, Cross Country, 
Fencing (3), Debating, Rifle Shooting, Basketball 

 (9:30) All: Rifle Shooting (3), Jnr & Snr Fencing, 
2 (10:10) All: Music Groups: (Intermediate/Senior Concert Bands, 

Junior/Intermediate/Senior Stage Bands, Philharmonic 
Orchestra, Symphony Orchestra, Senior Strings, 
Percussion/Jazz/Guitar Ensembles, Marching Band, 
Chamber Choir 

    
 (10:50) All: Peer Mentoring, Peer Support, Peer Mediation, SRC, 

PAWS, Equality Committee 
    

Lunch 

(11:10)  Athletics (3) 

 (11:40) 
 

All: Librarians, Community Services 
 

3 (11:50) 
 
 
(12:20) 
 
 
(12:40) 
 

All: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tournament of the Minds, Da Vinci Decathlon, 
Philosophy Group, Public speaking,  
Debating 7-12 (6), Debating 2nd & 3rd Grade 
 
External Medal winners 
Representatives (GPS, ISC, CHS etc) 

  All Individuals 
 

All Photos at the Nets (COLA) 
Notes:  • Wear the correct gear, incl. boots. 
  • Athletics, Representatives, Music, Skiing, etc 
   in School uniform. 
 

       If you would like to purchase photo’s, please go to: 
 

-  www.melbastudios.com.au 
 

- go to school orders 
 

- password is high 
 
       Kurt Rich 
 

http://www.melbastudios.com.au/


 
 
 
 
 
SBHS Tennis Welcome 
Hello parents. Summer sport selections occurred this 
week and at this stage training will commence in week 10 
of this term. I have created a Tennis module on CANVAS 
so if your son has chosen tennis, they will need to view 
the selection criteria and training schedule available 
there. 
 

Matches may start as early as Saturday 17 October in 
Week 1 of Term 4. 
 
I will also be looking for a leader for each group (14, 15, 
16 & 4-8th grade). If your son would like to be considered 
for this leadership role, he will need to indicate his interest 
to me. This year, another initiative will be streamlining the 
post-match evaluation process.  
 
I look forward to what will hopefully be a fun, 
developmental & safe season. 
 
Please see below for the ‘current’ training schedules..

 
Term 3 Week 10 

 
Group  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 
1st-3rd 

All Tennis Players 
Attend Sprints 

Monday's 3:15-5pm 
@ MPW 

  School 1-3pm Eastcourts 1-3pm   
4-8th   Moore Park 1-3pm     
16's     Eastcourts 1-3pm   
15's      Moore Park 1-3pm   
14's     School 1-3pm   

 
 

Term 4 Week 1 – 7 
Group  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 
1st-3rd School 7:15-8:45am   School 1-3pm Eastcourts 1-3pm School 7:15-9am 

4-8th 

All Tennis Players 
Attend Sprints 
Monday's 3:15-

5pm @ MPW 

Moore Park 7:15-
8:45am Moore Park 1-3pm School 7:15-8:45am    

16's   
School 7:15-

8:45am Eastcourts 1-3pm   

15's  
School 7:15-

8:45am   Moore Park 1-3pm   

14's   
Moore Park 7:15-

8:45am School 1-3pm   
Development 

Squad 
Development Squad are to train with the 4-8th grade in the mornings and 16's During 

Sport Time. They will also have a session every Saturday at Moore Park 12-2pm 
 

Term 4 Week 8 – 9 
Group  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday 
1st-3rd     School 1-3pm     
4-8th 

All Tennis 
Players Attend 

Sprints Monday's 
3:15-5pm @ MPW 

  Moore Park 1-3pm     
16's     Eastcourts 1-3pm   
15's      Moore Park 1-3pm   
14's     School 1-3pm   

Development 
Squad 

Development Squad are to train rwith the 4-8th grade in the mornings and 16's During 
Sport Time. They will also have a session every Saturday at Moore Park 12-2pm 

 
Kurt Rich  
MIC Tennis 



Sydney High School Old Boys’ Union 
2020 Student Webinar – A Career in Law 

6pm Tuesday 1 September 2020 

The Sydney High School Old Boys Union holds regular mentoring, interview training 
and careers advice sessions for students at the school. 
Due to the COVID restrictions, we cannot provide these face to face in the school hall as 
we normally would do. As such, The Old Boys, led by Eric Wong of the class of 2000 and 
a member of the Union Committee and Foundation Board of Directors, will be holding a 
series of webinars. 

Usually these are available to Years 11 & 12 students who are up to date on their annual 
Old Boys Union fees, or for a small fee to non-members. However, we are making the 
first session available free of charge to all students from Years 7 to 12. 

A Career in Law - Legal Mentoring Webinar 

The Second in the series is the Legal career mentoring session. 

The aim of the session is to hear from four Old Boys across various fields in Law, explaining the varied nature of careers 
available and their personal journeys. The boys will also have time to ask questions of the mentors. 

You will hear from the following Old Boys: 

Bruce Ramsay (1977) 
Partner, Litigation, Herbert Smith Freehills 

Bruce represents clients particularly in corporate contractual disputes, financial services class 
actions, in investigations, examinations and enforcement actions by regulators and in competition law 
disputes. Bruce in particular has represented clients in major litigation with the ACCC including 
related follow on claims. His litigation and inquiry experience includes acting in class actions, civil 
actions or regulatory inquiries for both corporate clients and major professional firms. 
Bruce is frequently engaged to assist the firm’s clients by advising on alternatives to litigation or on 
other solutions to disputes or before disputes arise. Before joining Freehills he was an associate to 

Sir Nigel Bowen, the former Chief Justice of the Federal Court of Australia. Bruce was also the recipient of the School 
Honour Cap in 1977

Alex Feldman (2003) 
Chief Strategy Officer and General Counsel 

Alex Feldman holds the position of Chief Strategy Officer and General Counsel, he is also the Company 
Secretary. Alex has been with amaysim since it listed in 2015 and is responsible for the Group’s legal 
and regulatory functions, as well as investor relations and strategic corporate development opportunities 
such as mergers and acquisitions and significant partnerships. Before joining amaysim, Alex worked as 
a Senior Associate at King & Wood Mallesons, specialising in major projects across various sectors 
including energy, infrastructure and technology. Alex also sits on the Old Boys Union Committee, was a 
rower at school and ran the chess program at the school for a number of years. 



Professor Ian Coyle (1967) 
World renown Medico-Legal Psychology expert 

Professor Ian Coyle has qualifications/experience in Clinical and Forensic 
Psychology, Human Factors Engineering/Ergonomics, Psychopharmacology and 
Occupational Health and Safety. He is the founder of Australian Forensic and Personal Injury 
Consultants Pty. Ltd. He has published extensively in these areas. He is currently an Adjunct Professor 
or equivalent at three universities in different disciplines. He is a Distinguished Alumnus of La Trobe 
University. A well-published author in various academic disciplines he has authored, co-authored or 
supervised the preparation of some 12,500 reports and given evidence in the Supreme and District 
Courts in the ACT, NSW, Victoria and Queensland as well as internationally. He has been giving 

evidence in these jurisdictions for over 35 years. He is also an Accredited Expert in Medico-Legal Psychology, The 
International Criminal Court, The Hague, The Netherlands. 

Wen Wu (2003) 
Barrister, St James Hall Chambers 

Wen practises in intellectual property (including copyright, patents and trademarks) and related 
areas.  He also has a developing practice in defamation law. 
Before coming to the Bar, Wen practised as a solicitor for over 7 years in the IP groups of two leading 
national firms and a specialist IP firm. He has had substantial experience as a solicitor in patents and 
trade mark disputes, including in the Federal Court and IP Australia. 
Wen holds a Master of Intellectual Property Law from the University of Melbourne, where he received 
the Davies Collison Cave award for copyright law. He graduated with Honours in law from the 
University of New South Wales. 

Registration is mandatory and can be made via the Old Boys Union website at www.shsobu.org.au 

We look forward to hosting your sons on our second webinar for 2020. 
Further, the First webinar in the series - A Career in Medicine, is also available ON DEMAND via the Old Boys Web 

What is the Old Boys Union? 
The Sydney High School Old Boys Union (SHSOBU) was founded in 1892 and is Australia’s oldest alumni Union. Over 
the past 128 years, its aim has been to foster and continue the friendships formed by students while at School and then to 
contribute, through this fellowship, to the corporate spirit and well-being of the School. 
In a very real sense, the OBU is one of the most consistent and stable part of the School’s community. The Old Boys 
Union is governed by an Executive Council whose members are elected annually. 

Impressive Old Boys are available to assist the School, led by patrons such as Sir James Wolfensohn (1949), AO, KBE, 
formerly, president of the World Bank. Our alumni include community and business leaders across many fields including 
the medicine, law, engineering, technology, arts and banking, and Government 

What membership offers 
Membership provides a lifetime of professional, social, sporting and academic connections with Sydney Boys High 
School, its extraordinary network of distinguished and successful Old Boys, and the alumni of other GPS schools. 

Each member also receives regular e-Bulletin magazines via e-mail. 
We have an established mentorship network with many Old Boys in various professions 
prepared to share their wisdom and experience with younger Old Boys and current 
students who join the Student Life Membership scheme. Our High Achiever and OBU 
Mentoring programs held yearly, provide valuable guidance to Student Life Members 
about university courses and career options and interview practice. We also provide 
employment support and connections to Old Boys across many careers and leadership 
roles to support you as you move through your chosen career. 

One-off Payment or by Instalments 
You can secure life membership for your son by paying a discounted $450.00 (reduced from $525) or by six annual 
contributions (currently $75.00 each) paid from Year 7 to Year 12. More details can be found here. 
Each student who becomes a Life Member of the OBU will be presented with his badge and certificate of Life 
Membership at the Year 12 farewell assembly.  



Nurturing Scholar Sportsmen 
Since 1883

556 Cleveland St, Moore Park NSW 2021
www.sydneyboyshigh.com  Ph: 9662 9300

SYDNEY BOYS
HIGH SCHOOL

Virtual Open Day 
10 Sept 2020  :30 m – : 0 m
Register online sbhs.co/openday

https://sbhs.co/openday


Sydney Boys High School
Sir Roden Cutler and Lady Cutler Foundation 

 

Nurturing Scholar Sportsmen Since 1883
To apply for a scholarship visit 

www.sydneyboyshigh.com/scholarship

556 Cleveland St, Moore Park NSW 2021                      Ph: 9662 9300    
Applications Close 27 November 2020

Scholarship



28-08-2020

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

7
A

 31 
Photos Representatives
 (GPS, CHS etc), all
 Music Groups)
Class test: 8MaS-P2

 1 
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition, Rubie v
 Torrington, lunchtime
Class tests: 8MaU-P3,
 8Ma1-P5, 8MaP-P5

 2 
Class tests: 8MaL-P1,
 10MaB-P3, 10MaS-P3

 3 
Year 11 Meeting, The
 Great Hall, 09:55-10:20
Debating: Virtual debate,
 FSHS, P1-3

 4 
Morning collection:
 Legacy Day
Class test: 7MaE-P2
Year 12 Meeting re
 References, Great Hall,
 Period 3
The Great Hall: Music
 rehearsals, P4-5
Debating: SHS v SGS

 5 
The Great Hall: Music 
Football: SIC v SHS
Rugby: SIC v SHS
Cross Country: TBC
Volleyball: TBC
Fencing: 07:30-13:00,
 COLA

 6 
Fathers' Day

8
B

 7 
Prefect record reports to
 be submitted to W drive
 Prefects 
Year 8 meeting, selected
 locations, 09:55-10:20
Mufti/BBQ (Y8 community
 service)
Music: HSC Practicals,
 Great Hall, room 101,
 09:00-16:30

 8 
Year 11 Mathematics
 Yearly Examination,
 Great Hall, 09:00-11:00
Class tests: 10XFr-P1,
 7MaR-P3
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition, Fairland v
 McKay, lunchtime
School Council Meeting,
 Board Room, 17:30-19:00
Parent Information
 Evening on Subject
 Acceleration for Year 10
 2021, Zoom, 18:00-19:00

 9 
Winter Sports Photos,
 P1-3
Rugby: Oz Tag
 competition, Heffron
 park, 08:00-14:00 
Elevate Education: Year
 8, selected students,
 P1, junior library 
Rowing: Committee
 Meeting, zoom, 19:00

 10 
Class test: 9MaL-P1
Virtual Open Day,
 16:30-17:30
Australian Intermediate
 Mathematics Olympiad
 (AIMO) (selected 7-10
 students) (tbc)
HSC: DT completion and
 hand in date

 11   ***
P+C, OBU, School
 Foundation and Canteen
 Reports to be emailed to
 mayj@sbhs.nsw.edu.au
Volleyball: NSW Schools
 Cup Volleyball, Olympic
 Park 
Year 10 Meeting, Great
 Hall, subject
 selections, 10:20-10:35
The Great Hall: Music
 setup - 10:40-13:30
Music: HSC Practicals,
 Great Hall, room 101,

 12 
Chess: GPS Competition,
 Great Hall, 09:00-15:00
Football: SJC v SHS
Rugby: SJC v SHS
Cross Country: TBC
Volleyball: TBC
Fencing: 07:30-13:00,
 COLA

 13 

9
C

 14   ***
Year 11 study day 
HSC Visual Arts Body of
 Work Completion and Hand
 In Date
Record reports all
 co-curricular groups,
 Cadets, Outdoor
 Education, Student
 Well-Being, Leadership
 Groups W:\Dropboxes\The
 Record\2020 The Record
Debating: Year 9 team,
 09:10-12:30 
P+C Executive Meeting,

 15 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Year 9 Meeting, Selected
 Locations, 09:55-10:20
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition, Grand
 Final, lunchtime
Parent Information
 Evenings, Zoom, Year 9
 2021, 18:00-19:00, Year
 11 2021 19:00-20:30
Foundation meeting,
 18:30-20:30

 16 
Year 11 Yearly Exams

 17 
Year 11 Yearly Exams

 18 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Years 7 vaccinations and
 Year 8 catch ups, room
 801, 09:00-13:00
Class test:7MaM-P3
Volleyball: NSW
 Volleyball Schools Cup
 (teams tbc)
OBU Event: Sports lunch
 (celebrating all
 sports), ATC Randwick,
 11:30-17:00

 19 
Football: SGS v SHS
Rugby: SGS v SHS
Cross Country: TBC
Volleyball: TBC
Fencing: 07:30-13:00,
 COLA

 20 
Basketball:
 Annual Old
 Boys Game and
 Coach Co-ord
 day

10
A

 21 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Class test: 8MaA-P2

 22 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Faculty and ENGLISH
 literary contributions
 to be submitted to W
 drive 2020 Record
 Reports

 23 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Year 7 Meeting, EFM -
 Amphitheatre, 7RST
 Junior Quad, 10:10
-10:25
Record reports all
co-curricular groups,
Cadets, Outdoor
Education, Student
Well-Being, Leadership
Groups W:\Dropboxes\The
Record\2020 The Record
Change to summer sport
(Y10)

 24 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Change to Summer Sport
 (7-9)

 25 
Year 11 Yearly Exams
Year 12 Farewell Assembly
 and Afternoon Tea, Great
 Hall, 13:00-15:00 (12)
Faculty W:\Dropboxes\The
 Record\2020 The Record,
 Old Boys, P and C,
 School Foundation,
 Reflections from
 Principal, teacher, HT
 Sport 
LAST DAY TERM 3

 26  27 

August/September 2020
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